## 令和6年度 第1回 入学試験問題

京華商業高等学校

# 英 語

#### 「注意事項]

- 1. 試験時間は、45分です。
- 2. 解答は、すべて「解答用紙(マークシート)」に記入してください。 ※「解答用紙(マークシート)」は、**1枚**です。
- 3. 問題用紙は、1ページから10ページです。
- 4. 合図があるまで、開かないでください。
- 5. 枚数が足りないときは、手をあげて係の者に申し出てください。
- 6. 問題用紙に、受験番号・氏名を記入してください。
- 7. 試験終了後、解答用紙と問題用紙を回収します。

## 「解答用紙の記入上の注意]

- 1. 記入されている受験番号・氏名・フリガナを確認し、間違いがあれば、手をあげて係の者に申し出てください。
- 2. 解答用紙に、受験番号・氏名・フリガナを記入してください。
- 3. 黒色の鉛筆、または、シャープペンシルで記入してください。
- 4. 解答は、指定の欄に**番号だけ**を記入してください。 **○は記入しない**でください。
- 5. 訂正するときは、消し残りがないように、きれいに消してください。
- 6. 解答用紙は、折り曲げたり、汚したりしないでください。
- 7. 提出するときは、消しくずをきれいにとってください。

受験番号	氏 名
·	

1 次の英文を読み、下の1~5の各問いの答えとして最も適切なものを①~④の中から 1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Amelia Earhart loved to fly fast and far. She is a famous woman pilot. Amelia was born in Kansas on July 24, 1897. From the start, Amelia was different from other girls. She wanted to have adventures like boys had.

In 1927, Charles Lindbergh flew across the Atlantic Ocean alone and the publisher who published his book asked Amelia to be the first woman to fly across the Atlantic. Though Amelia could fly an airplane in those days, she wasn't ready yet for such a long flight. So, a man named Bill Stulz would fly the plane. Slim Gordon, an airplane mechanic, would go too. Amelia would be a captain. It was 1928, and the trip would be dangerous. There were no instruments to help pilots see their location in bad weather. Ameila wasn't afraid. She thought it would be an exciting adventure. The name of the plane was *Friendship*. The plane took off from and landed in the water. Amelia liked its bright gold wings. On June 17, 1928, *Friendship* took off. The plane flew into fog and clouds. Amelia and the men couldn't see where they were going.

They used their radio to call ships. People on the ships would tell them their location. Then the radio broke. They flew for hours and hours. Were they still going the right way? They didn't know. With one hour of gas left, they had to find out. The pilot flew under the clouds and found a ship. They could have landed near the ship, but then Amelia would not have crossed the ocean. They kept going. They were almost out of gas. Finally, they landed on Burry Port. Everyone read the news. "AMELIA EARHART CROSSES ATLANTIC!" Amelia became famous. She rode in a big parade in New York City.

(注) the Atlantic (Ocean):大西洋 publisher:出版社(者) mechanic:整備士 location: 位置 fog:霧

- When is Amelia's birthday?
  - ① June 17, 1928.
- ② July 24, 1927.
- ③ June 17, 1897.
- 4 July 24, 1897.

2	Wha	at kind of child was she?
	1	She was a woman pilot.
	2	She was a famous girl.
	3	She was as active as boys.
	4	She was the same as other boys and girls.
3	Who	o was the pilot of <i>Friendship</i> ?
	1 1	Amelia. ② Charlse Lindbergh.
	3 8	Slim Gordon.
4	Wh	y was the trip to fly across the Atlantic dangerous?
	1	Because no one had flown across the Atlantic before.
	2	Because Friendship didn't have the tools to help pilots know where they
		were.
	3	Because the color of <i>Friendship</i> was too bright.
	4	Because there were no mechanics on Friendship.
5	Wh	ich is true about the story?
لــا	1	Amelia was the first pilot who crossed the Atlantic Ocean alone.
	2	Amelia was afraid of the flight with the members of Friendship.
	3	Members of Friendship used their radio to ask for help and landed near
		the ship.
	4	Members of Friendship never gave up letting Amelia cross the Atlantic.
2	次	この会話文を読んで $6$ $\sim$ $10$ に入れるのに最も適切なものを $1$ $\sim$ $5$ の中から選び番号
	で	答えなさい。
	А	: What time does your plane leave?
	В	3: It leaves at 12:15.
	Α	<u>x</u> : ( 6 )
	В	3: I have to be there two hours early.
	A	A: ( 7 )
	Е	3: That means we have to leave the house at 9:15.
	A	A: Well, it's an hour to get there, if there are no traffic problems.
	Е	3: ( 8 )
	P	Yes, we should get there too early than too late.
	Ε	3: I agree. We can have a cup of tea there if we have time.
	P	A: ( 9 ) You never know what might happen on these freeways.
	E	3: There's at least one huge accident every day. ( 10 )

	<ul><li>3 Yes, we can</li><li>4 When do you</li></ul>	to be at the airpo	e airport?	
3	次の[1]~[20] の 答えなさい。	( )内に入れるのに	こ最も適切なものを①~(	①の中から選び、番号で
11		) good frier ② was	nds but now, they are ③ are	e not. ④ were
12		) up at 5:30 e ② gets		④ got
13	My sisters like  1 and	to eat both carrot  ② to	ss ( ) tomatoes.	④ so
14	My aunt is (	) to visit my ho	_	4 going
15	I know the girl  ① which	( ) has beau	tiful blue eyes. ③ who	④ it
16	I have a good s	science teacher. I ② him	really like ( ). ③ his	④ it
17	_	_	to get some medicine  ③ pharmacy	_
18		( ) this ener 2 tries	gy drink before? ③ trying	④ tried
19		lunch, so he is ve ② clean	ery(') now. ③ hungry	④ new
20		) than your cat. ② bigger	③ biggest	4 more big

(注) freeways:高速道路

4	次の各組の英文がほぼ適切なものを①~④の			内に入れるのに最も		
21{	He is an English te He ( ) English ① plays		③ tells	4 teaches		
22{	I can't swim very fa It is ( ) for ma ① possible		③ cannot	④ not		
23{	Tomoya speaks Fromoya is ( ) ① well	ench very well. at speaking Frenc ② perfect		④ great		
5	次の 24~26 の日本 場合、( )内の語で			正しい順序に並べかえた		
24	あなたはどんな音楽が好きですか?   What (① music ② you ③ of ④ do ⑤ kind ) like?					
25	私は昨夜、宿題をする時間が全くありませんでした。 I had (① do ② no ③ time ④ to ⑤ homework) last night.					
26	私は3年間医者とし	て働いています。				

I ( 1 for 2 a doctor 3 as 4 worked 5 have ) three years.

**6** 次の Eric と Dan のやり取りを読み、27~29 の問いに対する最も適切な答えを ①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。

Dan Hi. We are going to see a Kabuki show today. 8:20 AM At the Kabuki Theater in the afternoon. Eric Yes! I can't wait to see Kabuki because it's my first time! 8:25 AM Dan Me, too. By the way, I'd like to see your little brother, Ken. 8:35 AM I heard that he will move to India because he will go to an Indian university. Eric Yes, he will. He will be happy to see you if you could meet! I will tell him to wait for us at home then. 8:45 AM Dan 8:52 AM That'd be great! Eric Then, when are you going to meet him? 8:55 AM Dan 8:58 AM Before the show. See you at the station.

- What are Eric and Dan going to do today?
  - ① Go fishing with Eric's little brother.
  - 2 Watch a movie in the theater.
  - ③ See a Kabuki show at the theater.
  - 4 Buy flowers for Dan's mother.
- At 8:45 AM, what does Eric mean when he writes, "He will be happy to see you if you could meet!"?
  - ① It means Eric will be happy if he can see Kabuki show.
  - ② It means Eric will be happy because he can enter the university in India.
  - 3 It means Ken will be able to see Kabuki show together.
  - ④ It means Ken will be happy if he could meet Dan.

- 29 Which sentence is true about Dan and Eric's conversation?
  - ① Ken doesn't have any other plans today.
  - 2 Eric really wants to meet Ken.
  - 3 They will meet Ken after watching Kabuki show.
  - 4 Eric already watched Kabuki show twice.
- 7 次の30の下線部と同じ用法を含む文を①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。
- 30 I like to play video games.
  - ① I want something to drink.
  - ② I want to eat fresh oranges.
  - 3 He played the guitar to relax.
  - ④ I studied hard to pass the test.
- **8** 次の 31 32 の問いに対する適切な答えを①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。
- Your friend is planning to give a birthday present to his brother. His brother likes to play baseball. You want to help him choose a present. What would you say?
  - ① I'll make a cake for you.
  - ② Let's play baseball.
  - 3 How about going to trip?
  - 4 How about giving balls and a bat?
- You would like to get your friend's e-mail address. What would you say to her?
  - 1 Here is my address.
  - 2 Can I ask your name?
  - 3 Can you tell me your e-mail address?
  - 4 Can you tell me the way to your house?

**9** 次の文章はカンガルーラットと呼ばれる動物の紹介文と要約文です。文章をよく読み、要約文の 33~37 に入れるのに最も適切なものを①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。

### 紹介文

I am a kangaroo rat! I'm very small. I have four legs and a long tail. I live in North America in the desert. I'm called a kangaroo rat, but I'm not really like a kangaroo at all! They call me a kangaroo rat because I jump around, just like a kangaroo does. I can jump very high! I usually stand on two legs, just like you do! I use my front legs to make holes because I live underground.

### 要約

Kangaroo rats have four legs and a long tail. They are 33. They live in the 34 in North America. People call them kangaroo rats because they 35 like real kangaroos. They can stand with 36 legs and they usually sleep in their houses 37.

- 4 cute 3 big ② small 33 ① strong 4 desert 3 city 34 ① forest 2 town 4 run ③ eat 35 ① jump 2 play 4 four 3 three 2 two 36 ① one 3 underground 4 on the ground ② in the desert |37| ① on a bed
- **10** 次の 38~40 の会話について ( ) 内に入れるのに最も適切なものを①~④の中から選び番号で答えなさい。
  - 38 A: We are going to take a math test next week. B: Yeah, but ( 38 ), so I'm worried about it.
  - ① I think it will be easy
  - 2 I'm ready for the test
  - 3 I haven't studied much
  - 4 I will pass the test

- 39 A: What should we give my friend for her birthday?
  - B: I think zoo ticket is good. (39)
  - A: Aquarium ticket would be better.
- ① What do you think?
- ② When do you come?
- 3 Do you need any help?
- 4 Is there any zoo around here?
- A: What would you like to drink?

  B: (40 ) I don't need any sugar or milk in it.
- 1 Yes, I do.
- ② A cup of coffee, please.
- 3 No, I won't.
- 4 That's my coffee.
- 11 次のお知らせの内容について 41 42 の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを ①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。

#### KEIKA FLOWER SHOP

Opened on Keika Street recently!
We have more than 30 kinds of flowers!



Saturday - Sunday: OPEN 10:00 a.m. - 11:30 p.m.

\*Closed at 6 p.m. on Tuesday

We will have an opening sale on Tuesday afternoon of May 15<sup>th</sup>! If you need more information about sale, please visit our website!

- 41 How many days a week is Keika Flower Shop open?
- ① Three days a week.
- ② Five days a week.
- 3 Six days a week.
- 4 Every day.
- 42 If you want to go to opening sale on May 15th, what time should we go?
- ① 11:00 a.m.
- ② 2:00 p.m.
- ③ 7:00 p.m.
- 4 Any time.
- 12 次の43の会話文を読み、その内容に関する質問の答えとして最も適切なものを ①~④の中から選び、番号で答えなさい。

43

Bob: It has been raining for three days, hasn't it?

Lucy: Yes, it has. It was quite sunny on Sunday.

Bob: I heard it may snow tomorrow.

Lucy: Really? That's too bad.

#### Question: Which city are they talking about?

		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	r	1		V
Day	Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri
City					(Today)	
Tokyo	-		:			
Paris						7
London	***	$\Box$			7	
Beijing			7	7		

- ① Tokyo
- 2 Paris
- 3 London
- Beijing

	高校で部活動をす それぞれの立場から D~④の中から選び	意見を述べる場	合、444			
(1)	運動部の場合					
I wa	ant to join a sport	s club because (	(44)	).		
① I	am very busy af	ter school				
2 I	like to move aro	und with my frie	ends			
3 I	am interested in	tennis				
④ I	want to be a goo	d soccer player				
<u>(2)</u>	文化部の場合					
I wa	int to join a cultur	e club because	( 45	).		
① I	am interested in	taking photos				
② I	like watching ba	seball on TV				
3 I	like to sing song	s in a group				
<b>4</b> I	am interested in	computer progr	amming			
14	次の46 の質問に 下線部①~④の中				の語を最も強く	発音しますか。
46	A: How long does	s it take to go to	school?			
	B: It <u>takes</u> about			me.		
	1	2 3	(	$\widehat{\Phi}$		
15	次の47の文を1か ①~④の中から選び			ごが最も	適切ですか。	
47	Do you / know / 1 2	_ '	y/withm ④	ie?		
16	次の 48 の各語の 選び、番号で答えな		する部分が	他と異な	さものを①~@	の中から
48	① mis-take	② be-come	③ fa-n	nily	4 be-lieve	
	次の 49 50 の各文 番号で答えなさい。	の下線部の発音と	同じ発音を	をもつ語を	全①~④の中カ	ら選び、
	I arrived there te ① n <u>i</u> nety		3 nigh	<b>t</b>	(1) finish	
	<del>-</del>	_	_	L	④ finish)	
	I have never wate ① laugh <u>ed</u>	② visit <u>ed</u>	_	<u>ed</u>	④ started)	